SOUTH BRISTOL TOWN BOARD MEETING

July 14, 2003


REGULAR MEETING
The regular meeting of the South Bristol Town 

July 14, 2003
Board was called to order at 7:30pm at the Town Hall, 6500 Gannett Hill Rd. W., Naples, NY 

PRESENT
Daniel Marshall, Supervisor


Mitchell Cornish, Councilman


Dale Stoker, Councilman


Donna Goodwin, Councilman


Thomas Hawks, Councilman

RECORDING SECRETARY
Betty Collins, Town Clerk

OTHERS
Larry & Kathy Duel, Sybil Dutcher, Jay Dutcher, Jeanne Gage, Johanna Zonnevylle, Charles Lightfoot, Michael Parks, Dahl Schutz, Mr. & Mrs. Tom Santilli, Tom Kopf, John Holtz, Bruce Hawkins, Jim Schartzer

TOWN CLERK’S MINUTES
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Stoker the minutes from the June 9, 2003 Town Board meeting were ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin.  Councilman Hawks was out of the room.

PRIVILEGE OF FLOOR
Heinz Altmann expanded on five things regarding the windmill regulations.

COMMUNICATIONS
The following communications were received:

· Planning Board minutes

· Letter from the Planning Board regarding SEQR lead agency

· Letters from Sheldon Flory regarding the Naples Library

· 2002 report from Thompson Health

· Monthly memo from Senator Volker’s office

CEO REPORT
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin to accept the CEO Report for June 2003 was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

HIGHWAY
Councilman Stoker said that today they chipped sealed Seneca Point Road to Bopple Hill Rd., Stemple Hill, Phillips Road and Torrence Road.

BUILDINGS & GROUNDS
Councilman Cornish said that he received pricing for electronic ventilation with sensors for $185 and we need two, plus installation.  He said that he would like to buy two units and have someone install them.


On motion of Councilman Cornish seconded by Councilman Stoker authorization to purchase two ventilation units at $185 each was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

CEMETERIES
Councilman Stoker said that a few years ago the Town Board entertained purchasing the property on Route 64 that contains Wilder Cemetery.  Mr. McGee is interested in selling the entire parcel; this would have to go as a public referendum.  He said that Wilder Cemetery is designated as a landmark and he thinks it should be expanded to a cemetery the people in this town could use.  He said that if you want to pursue this he thinks this is the right location.  He said that Mr. McGee is interested in working with the town.


Supr. Marshall said that if we were going to go it alone we would have to know what the purchase price was to inform the public.  He said that talking with the DEC in splitting some to them would take a long time, a number of years.  He said that he is guessing that the period of time to get it to ballot for November is getting close and would be tough to get it this fast.  He said that he would contact the DEC.  


Councilman Stoker asked Attorney Dutcher about dates and thing to be done?


Attorney Dutcher said that he would get back to Councilman Stoker.


Councilman Hawks said that he thinks as a town we have a responsibility to offer a place for the people in South Bristol.

COUNTY RD. #12 OVERLOOK
Supr. Marshall said that last week we met with Dewberry Goodkind Inc. and they presented us with a proposal; it is not complete yet.

REVALUATION – ASSESSOR
Assessor Hawkins said that it looks like a reval will be done for the 2005 roll; there is a lot of cleaning up of the files (record cards) to be done and we were assured that one year is not enough time.  He said that Joe Muscarella from the State agreed that 2005 would be good.  He said that we don’t know if there will be any state aid in 2005; 2004 is the last year that there is now.  He said that there wasn’t budgeted money for the County help and additional help from the Assessor; the budget needs to be worked on.  He said that he is looking at the sales and is not seeing the upward trend that he was seeing.


Councilman Cornish said that he thinks it is a shame that we can’t pull it off in 2004.


Assessor Hawkins said that the equalization rate is what determines what the sales tax value is.  He said that there are a lot of things, such as training Jim Schartzer; he has basic grounding to answer questions.

COMPUTER – ASSESSOR’S OFFICE



Jim Schartzer, Assessor in training, requested a new computer.  He said that the Town Board has a quote for a computer that would meet County requirements and they would like to keep the old one and network them so both could be used at once.  He said that price is $1,541.42 plus installation and networking charges.


Supr. Marshall said that you should have more than one quote.


Jim Schartzer said that the cost could be split between the Communication account and the Assessor account in the budget.


Councilwoman Goodwin said that we should have at least three quotes.

ONTARIO COUNTY LANDFILL CONTRACT


On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Stoker the Ontario County Landfill Contract for 2003 was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

SUPR’S. REPORT
On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin the Supervisor’s Report for June was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin the Town Clerk’s Report for June was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

CAPITAL PROJECT FUND
Supr. Marshall said that we need to set up two Capital Project Funds; one for the Transfer Station grant and one for the County Road #12 Overlook grant.  He suggests we put $25,000 in the HT fund, he doesn’t know the exact amount for the HO fund.


On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilman Hawks authorization to transfer $25,000 to the HT fund for the Capital Project for the Transfer Station was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.


The Board decided to wait until next month to establish the HO Fund for the County Road #12 Overlook.

BUDGET TRANSFERS
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Cornish the following budget transfers were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks:


From A1910.4 to A1670.4
$4.42


From A1910.4 to A7110.4
$38.00


From A7550.4 to A8010.4
$500.00


From A9901.9 to HT5031
$25,000.00

AUDIT GENERAL FUND

Councilwoman Goodwin questioned the bill from Gary Stryker saying we don’t normally pay for something before we get it.


Highway Supt. Duel said that he was the lowest quote; he is reputable and asked for down payment to buy the materials.  The materials will be stored at the Highway garage.


Councilwoman Goodwin questioned was it the total of the bill.


Highway Supt. Duel said that he saw nothing wrong with it.


Councilwoman Goodwin asked when is he going to start the work?


Highway Supt. Duel said that it depends when he gets the siding up.


Councilman Stoker asked if this is the last payment for the Stan Steele Agency?


Supr. Marshall said yes for this year.


Councilwoman Goodwin said that we need to check on insurance companies.


Councilman Stoker agreed.


On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Cornish the General Fund bills, abstract #7, numbers 271 – 314 for a total of $34,435.28 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

AUDIT HIGHWAY FUND
Councilwoman Goodwin asked will there be any more bills from Suit-Kote?


Highway Supt. Duel said that it depends what our funds are when the last bills come in.


On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Hawks the Highway Fund bills, abstract #7, number 163 – 185 for a total of $80,193.13 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

WINDMILL REGULATIONS – SEQR


Town Clerk Collins said that she contacted all agencies and there were no objections to the Town Board being the Lead Agency.


Supr. Marshall said that this is a Type 1 action and we have the form all filled out and we have the option to declare a negative declaration as on the back, however, if the Town Board has any comments now is the time to do it.  He suggested that the Town Board make a negative declaration.


Attorney Dutcher pointed out to the Town Board on page five questions six and eight are yes and they cut to the heart of the regulations.


On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilman Hawks a decision that the proposed law entitled “Windmill Regulations” will not result in any large and important impact and, therefore, is one which will not have a significant impact on the environment, therefore a negative declaration will be prepared was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.


Supr. Marshall said that we might want to take the time to make necessary wording changes according to the Ontario County Planning Board recommendations.


Attorney Dutcher said that he could draft the requests from the Planning Board regarding the Comprehensive Plan portion that was in the letter from the South Bristol Planning Board.


Supr. Marshall said that the Ontario County Planning Board is suggesting changes but they have approved this law.


Attorney Dutcher said that they approved it with modifications.


Councilman Cornish said that he would like to see the final draft next month.


Supr. Marshall said that we could make these changes and act on it next month.  He asked Jim Schartzer how did you settle on the height of one hundred feet?


Jim Schartzer said that we looked at this closely and some areas are remote and we picked the medium height to operate efficiently. 


Michael Parks said that a one hundred foot tower gets you over the wind turbulence and would have eleven-foot blades.


Tom Santilli asked on the one hundred maximum heights, how high above the trees would it be?


 Michael Parks said about two times the height of the tree.


The Town Board agreed to leave it to the August meeting to have Attorney Dutcher finish the language and consider the height.


Attorney Dutcher said we could address some small issues brought up by the Ontario County Planning Board.


The Town Board decided to wait to take action in August.

ADJOURN
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin and carried the meeting adjourned at 8:55pm.


Respectfully submitted:


Betty Collins


Town Clerk

